
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,
Bridport on Monday 5 January 2009 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Ms R.C. Kayes (in the Chair)


Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman


C.M. Ray



J.D. Hunt


  
Mrs M.J. Ray


P.J. Lathey


  
Mrs S.J. Williams
PUBLIC FORUM

There were no members of the public present.  
68.
APOLOGIES
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Cllr C.D. Wild.
69.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 1 December 2008 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

70.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
71.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

RESOLVED: that the recommendations, set out in column 4 of the attached schedule, A1 be forwarded to the District Council.

72.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL.1996. 

RESOLVED: that the report be noted.
73.
LISTED BUILDINGS AND RENEWABLE ENERGY

The Chairman welcomed Alex Sebbinger, West Dorset District Council Planning Team Leader, to the meeting to discuss the policy relating to the installation of microgeneration equipment on listed buildings. 
The Planning Team Leader emphasised that the District Council had to consider applications in line with Government Regulations. Regulations introduced last year (The Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (Amendment) (England) Order 2008) meant that small scale microgeneration schemes, such as fixing solar panels to the roof of a house, could be considered 'permitted development' and might not require planning permission. However, this was not the case on listed buildings, as listed building consent was still required. English Heritage had issued guidance for listed buildings (“Microgeneration in the Historic Environment”) and this had been circulated to all members of the Committee.
In discussion, members raised a number of cases where listed building consent had not been given for microgeneration equipment and asked if the general approach was to refuse such applications. In response, it was confirmed that there was not a policy to refuse such applications but that, in line with the Guidance and Regulations, the issues that the Planning Authority will need to consider in determining an application include: 

· the impact on the fabric and appearance of the building 

· the views of the building 

· whether the installation was reversible without significant long-term impact on the historic fabric of the building 

The key test of acceptability, as stated in the guidance from English Heritage, was that there should be no loss of special interest of the building (the reason why it was listed). It was emphasised that householders were encouraged to have pre-application discussions with the Design and Conservation Officer, who would be able to offer advice on what could be acceptable. 
Members thanked the Planning Team Leader for attending the meeting. It was asked if the Town Clerk could arrange for the Design and Conservation Officer to attend a future meeting, to discuss the wider issue of the planning considerations for any development on listed buildings.
74.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Clerk reported that: -
(a)
A member of the public had undertaken a survey of coach usage of the West Street car park over recent months, which seemed to support the need to make adequate provision for coach parking in any redevelopment of the South West Quadrant. The Committee supported the action taken to pass this survey information to the District Council.
(b)
The draft proposals for the Bridport Football Club car park had been amended to include increased coach parking spaces, in line with the wishes of this Committee. The plan was now being considered by the District Council.
(c)
Councillors requested an update in respect of the former Medical Centre in North Allington. Whilst the Centre had been demolished, nothing had happened subsequently and members asked for information on the proposals for the site. The Town Clerk was requested to contact the developer for this information.
The meeting closed at 7.45 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 2 February 2009
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